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The meeting was called to order at 7:10 with board members Joe Dickson, Helen Vermillion, Carissa Lovett, Phil Cox, Phil Milliren, Nick Brown, Lucinda Berry, and Ellen Lunsford present.

Corrections are being made to the September 6th minutes and they will be approved at the next meeting.

Brenda Milliren was unable to attend the board meeting but sent information regarding the membership report, which was read by Phil C.  There are 13 out of 17 chapter-only members that have paid dues, according to a correction made by Phil M.

Phil Milliren shared the treasurer's report.  There is $4,357.20 in the checking account, $456.41 in the Memorial Fund, $5,000 in CDs, and $60.00 in cash.  Phil M. provided a draft for the 2012-2013 budget and additions were discussed.  Phil M. will distribute copies after the additions are made.

Phil Cox gave the Conservation Report.  Information on the Our Green Valley Alliance for Sustainability conference was shared.  The date of the conference is November 9th and 10th at Indiana State University.  The board will pay for registration for a board member to attend.  Carissa Lovett made a motion to approve registration payment for Lucinda Berry to go to the conference, and Joe Dickson seconded the motion.  Organizations can have a table/display at the conference for $20.00.  Phil C. also shared information about the Hoosier Environmental Council's 5th Annual Greening the Statehouse Forum.

Carissa L. gave the Education Report.  On October 11th, there is a DNR fishing workshop at the Dobbs Memorial Grove Nature Center.  It is free to anyone who would like to attend.  Attendees will learn about fish and fishing.

Lucinda B. shared information from the Year of the River Committee.  The next meeting is October 31st at noon at the Vigo County Public Library.

It is $100.00 per year for our Adopt-a-Planter.  Marty Jones is looking into the annual fee with the city.

Dobbs Memorial Grove invasives removal is on October 27th.  A group of Audubon members is planning on participating.  Lucinda shared that some stores in town are selling invasive species.  She is working on a letter that Audubon could send, in partnership with other related organizations, to help keep these invasive species out of stores and perhaps be replaced with native species.

Dobbs Bird ID will be Helen Vermillion in November, and Ellen Lunsford in December.  Helen also volunteered to do January.

We are running low on brochures, so we will need to have more made at Large Ink at Ohio Boulevard in Terre Haute.  Carissa stated that she is out of brochures at Dobbs.  Phil M. will order some.

Phil C. said that Marty will send out the newsletter for board approval after he completes it.  Nick suggested that it would help Marty if items for the newsletter were pre-written before they are sent to Marty.

WVAS recently completed events were September bird ID, the September picnic at Hawthorn Park, Clay County Nature Day, and the Bat Festival.  Phil C. will do the bird ID on October 20th.  Upcoming meetings are the October 17th meeting at the Dobbs Native American Museum, with Jerry Lehman as our speaker, and the November 14th meeting at Dobbs Native American Museum, with Dr. Elaina Tuttle as our speaker.  December 19th is member photo night at the Vigo County Public Library.  The Christmas Bird Count is on December 15th.  

Planned/potential projects and fundraisers were mentioned but no additional options were discussed.  A motion was made by Phil M. to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m. and Helen seconded the motion.  Next board meeting is Thursday, November 1st at Grand Traverse Pie Co.








